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BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING 

Monday October 5, 2020 
Held Electronically 

  
  

PRESENT:     First Selectwoman Lynne Vanderslice, Lori Bufano, Joshua Cole, Deborah 
McFadden, Ross Tartell 

  
GUESTS:       Wilton Registrars – Karen Birck & Annalisa Stravato, CFO Anne Kelly-Lenz 

  
A.  Call to Order 

Ms. Vanderslice called the meeting to order at 7:37 pm 
  
Ms. Vanderslice asked for a motion to add an agenda item E6 – Authorize the First 
Selectwoman to Execute Documents for Pension Investments.  Motion moved by Ms. 
McFadden, seconded by Mr. Cole and carried 5-0. 
  

B.   Public Comment 
None 
  

C.  Consent Agenda 
Motion moved by Mr. Tartell seconded by Ms. Bufano and carried 5-0 to approve the 
Consent Agenda as follows and amend the Board of Selectmen Meeting of September 22, 
2020 Minutes to correct under Selectman’s Reports for Ms. McFadden to note the name of 
the theater mentioned as “Prospector” and not Prospect in regards to the Ribbon cutting. 

•       Minutes 
-       Board of Selectmen Meeting – September 22, 2020 

  

•       Refunds 
-       As per Tax Collectors Memo Dated October 2, 2020 

  
D.   Discussion and/or Action 

1.   Update on November Election – Registrars Karen Birck & Annalisa Stravato 
Ms. Birck updated the board on in-person voting.  She noted that there has been a 
tremendous amount of interest in this November 3, 2020 upcoming election.  
Registered voters total 13,033, an increase of 332 since September 
1st.  Three polling places will be open on November 3rd:  District 1 will be at Wilton 
High Field House, District 2 at the Cider Mill Gym and District 3 at the Middlebrook 
Gym.  All COVID protocols followed for the primary will be in place for the November 
3rd election.  Ms. Birck reviewed election COVID protocols, including 1 voting booth 
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per 250 voters.  Election day registration will take place in Room B at Town 
Hall.  She also noted that a robust number of people willing be working the polls and 
is confident polls will be well staffed.  Ms. Vanderslice noted individuals who are 
exempt from wearing masks or those refusing to wear a mask, have the right to vote 
without a mask.  Ms. Stravato reviewed how maskless voters were handled for the 
primary.  
  
Ms. Stravato provided the process for counting and securing absentee ballots.  She 
stated that there is a detailed description of the procedures on the Secretary of 
State’s website under Manuals.  She noted transparency is a priority.  
  
Ms. Vanderslice noted most Town Hall and Annex employees, not involved with the 
election, will be working remotely on Election Day.   
  
Ms. McFadden thanked the Registrars for their comprehensive report and noted her 
appreciation for employees assisting with the election.   

  
2.   Lovers Lane Bridge Information Meeting – October 15th 7:00pm details on DPW 

webpage 
Ms. Vanderslice noted that there will be an informational meeting on October 15, 
2020 at 7:00pm via Microsoft Teams regarding the replacement of Wilton’s Lovers 
Lane bridge.  Information about the meeting can be found on the Department of 
Public Works (DPW) page on the town website (www.wiltonct.org). The meeting is 
being sponsored by the consultant and the state DOT.   
  
Annual Town Meeting voters previously approved funds for this project and the 
Arrowhead Road bridge replacement.  A second informational meeting will be held 
for the Arrowhead Road bridge. 
  

3.   Funding Application for the Enhance Detection, Response, Surveillance and 
Prevention of COVID-19 
Anne Kelly-Lenz reviewed the Application for the Enhanced Detection, Response, 
Surveillance and Prevention of COVID-19.  The application by the Health 
Department is for $66,388, which will be payable over 30 months. Motion moved by 
Mr. Cole, seconded by Ms. Bufano to authorize proceeding with the grant 
application.  Motion carried 5-0. 
  

4.   Financial Update – Anne Kelly-Lenz 
      Ms. Vanderslice and Ms. Kelly-Lenz gave a financial update.  See attached 

presentations.  
  
5.   Board Member Commission Assignments - Updates 

Mr. Tartell reviewed his assignments (see attached presentation) and his preliminary 
project plan.   
 

6.   Authorization for First Selectwoman to Execute Documents related to Pension 
Investments 
Ms. Vanderslice requested blanket authorization to execute documents related to 
Pension investments made by the Pension's Investment Committee.  Ms. Bufano put 
forth the question if that authorization includes OPEB investments.  Ms. Vanderslice 
suggested that the authorization should be for any investment documents from the 
Investment Committee requiring the signature of the Town's CEO, for both the 
Employee Pension Plan and OPEB.  Motion to authorize the First Selectwoman as 
CEO to execute any appropriate documents related to Investments by the 

http://www.wiltonct.org/
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Investment Committee for the Pension Trust or the OPEB Trust.  Motion moved by 
Ms. Bufano, seconded by Ms. McFadden and carried 5-0. 
  

E.    Selectmen’s Report 
1.   First Selectman 

-     Ms. Vanderslice shared the Social Services Department's drive-by food box 
distribution program on October 6, 2020 between 10:00am – 11:00 am.  
Social Services clients and anyone else in need are encouraged to 
participate.   Sarah Heath & John Lynch, as Emergency Management 
Director, partnered with the US Department of Agriculture to bring the 
program to Wilton. 
  

-     Ms. Vanderslice noted today 3 new COVID-19 cases were reported.  This is 
in addition to the one reported this past Friday.  She noted none are school 
aged children.  She noted Wilton residents have been compliant with 
protocols regarding the basics (wearing masks, social distancing and 
washing hands).  This has helped to keep Wilton’s numbers down, which 
has allowed for the opening of schools and sports activities in Town. 

  
-     Ms. Vanderslice congratulated Jim Blanchfield on becoming the Fire Chief 

as of October 1, 2020.   
  

2.   Selectmen 
  
Ms. McFadden 
Ms.  McFadden noted how impressed she is with Wilton and their compliance with 
wearing masks and following recommendations so we can have kids in schools and 
keep our numbers down. 
  
Ms. Bufano 
Ms. Bufano congratulated the James B. Whipple Post on their 100th year 
anniversary.  She noted that she and Mr. Cole attended the ceremony this past 
weekend, along with Senator Will Haskell and Senator Richard Blumenthal. 
  
Mr. Cole 
Mr. Cole noted that he attended Ambler Farm Day this past weekend indicating the 
drive-thru format had a good turnout.  
  
Mr. Tartell 
Mr. Tartell thanked Geoff Herald for his contributions as Interim Fire Chief. 
  

F.    Public Comment  
None 
  

G.   Adjournment 
There being no further business, motion moved by Mr. Tartell, seconded by Mr. Cole to 
adjourn meeting at 8:43 pm.  Motion carried 5-0. 
  
  
Respectfully submitted 
Jacqueline Rochester 
Taken from video! 

 














































